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MODEL UN TEAM WINS AWARDS IN NEW YORK

The University of Montana’s Model United Nations Team recently returned from the National Model United Nations Conference with two awards for its representation of Iceland.  The team won a “Distinguished Delegation” award (top 25% of the 190 countries represented at the conference) and a “Position Paper” award (top 10%).  

The conference was held in midtown Manhattan from April 6-11, 2009 and was attended by 3,000 students from 250 schools in the US and abroad.  

At Model UN conferences, students participate in simulations of United Nations sessions, debating, negotiating, caucusing, drafting, and voting on resolutions in an attempt to find solutions to real world problems.  

Highlights of the conference included meeting Iceland’s ambassador to the UN, and holding opening and closing ceremonies in the General Assembly chambers at United Nations headquarters.  

This was a special year for Montana Model UN because alumna Jennifer Hathaway Spaulding (M.A. in Political Science, 2006) served as Secretary General of the conference.  Moreover, alumni Rob Killian, Paul Moe, and Lindsay Erickson served as committee staff.  Team members received valuable advice from these alumni at a team-alumni lunch.

The UM students attending the conference were Aimee Ryan (team president), Thecla-Backhouse-Prentiss, Robert Cahill, Craig Harrington, David Knobel, Katie Peers, Marissa Perry, William Selph, David Shelton, Kelsi Steele, Emily Tutvedt, and Ashley Zuelke.  

At the conference, Aimee Ryan was selected to serve as the Chair of the Security Council.  David Shelton chaired the Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe, and Robert Cahill served as rapporteur for the General Assembly Second Committee (economic and financial issues).

Funding for the trip was provided by the Alumni and Friends of Montana Model UN, the Office of the President, the Office of the Provost, the Vice President for Research, the College of Arts and Sciences, the Department of Political Science, the Office of International Programs, Davidson Honors College, and ASUM.  

For more information on the conference, please visit the website of the National Model UN conference, http://nmun.org/participating.htm, contact Montana Model UN Team President Aimee Ryan (aimee.ryan@umontana.edu), or contact Political Science Associate Professor Karen Ruth Adams, who accompanied the group (karen.adams@umontana.edu) 

